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Dear Parents and Friends of SGS,  
 
Week 4 has been a full and active week at SGS and when you include 
the significant events that concluded Week 3, we have a great deal to 
celebrate. K/1 had a successful Athletics Fun Day on Friday; the SLL 
Team met to continue to evaluate our progress around learning; we 
had a large group of students guided and supported by Mr Mick 
Holland attend the Beef Bonanza and we had our Rowing Team 
compete in two regattas as well on the weekend. We also hosted the 
HRIS Primary Heads who loved the new STLC learning space. 
 
Schools Leading Learning (SLL) 
We have been participating in the Schools Leading Learning (SLL) 
project with the support of the AISNSW over the last two years. We 
surveyed Students, Staff and Parents at the commencement of the 

project and would ask that you participate again in surveys as we evaluate our progress at this 
stage. Much of this feedback will assist us in continuing our improvement plans as well as giving 
us evaluative information for the AIS at the end of the two years. 
 
Beersheba Commemorations 
Year 3 contributed to the Murrurundi commemorations of the 100th Anniversary of Beersheba by 
producing artworks inspired by the book óMidnight ï The Story of a Light Horseô. These painting 
were very well received by the organising committee in Murrurundi. We were also very fortunate 
to have both the author, Mr Mark Greenwood and illustrator, Ms Frane Lessac visit SGS during the 
week, helping to bring the story of Midnight to life. 
 
On Tuesday our combined Primary and Secondary Choir sang beautifully supporting the 
commemorations in Muswellbrook for the unveiling of the Beersheba statue. The Primary Captains 
and School Captains elect also represented us at this service in Brook Street and later at a service 
in St Aubans Anglican Church.  
 
It was important to have a presence in these events that are significant to our region because of 
those who fought and died in this battle and the local links to the horses used in this conflict so 
long ago. 
 
Can I encourage all parents to attend the Workshop on Monday evening, Eyes Open - Social 
Media Safety, as everything we do to help our young people navigate the cyber world and social 
media is important for their development and safety in the cyber environment. 
Eyes Open - Social Media Safety Parent Information Session next Monday, 6 November, 
commencing at 6:00pm in the STLC. The Workshop will run for approximately one hour. 
 
Playground works have commenced.  
It is very exciting to see work occurring for the new playground landscaping. It will be wonderful 
to see this area transformed over the coming weeks. 
 
Paul Smart 
PRINCIPAL 

 
 
 



Primary News from Mr Feeney  
 
It was wonderful to hear of all the enthusiasm and 
excitement surrounding the K-1 Athletics Fun Day, 
held last Friday. These early years are wonderful 
opportunities to help our children focus on the value of 
fun and participation in sport, as we encourage them to óhave a goô, learn new skills and enjoy the benefits of good 
health and physical activity.  I do want to thank Mrs Summers, the K-1 staff and also Mr Saunders, for their 
organisation of this event and their support for the students. Thank you also to the many K-1 parents who came 
along to join in the fun. 
 
Last Friday, we hosted the HRIS (Hunter Region Independent Schools) Primary Headsô Group for their Term 4 
Meeting here at SGS and it was a delight to have these colleagues visiting the School. I am very grateful for all the 
varied sporting and cultural activities made available for our students through HRIS and also for the many valuable 
HRIS PD opportunities provided for our staff.  
As is often the case, there were many positive comments shared by the visitors about our School; comments about 
the friendly welcoming atmosphere, the hospitality of the Grammar Grind team, the new STLC facilities, the 
wonderful Yellow Cottage and of course, the enjoyable drive up through the Hunter Valley countryside. These 
responses reminded me again, what a privilege it is to work in such a special school and live in such a beautiful local 
community. Iôd like to particularly thank Mrs Tania Lambley, Mrs Alice Forsythe, Mrs Janet Walsh, Mr Damien 
Saunders, the hospitality students, and the Year 6 leaders for their help and support which is always given so 
generously and always very much appreciated. 
 
We are continuing to work through the process of selecting our 2018 Primary Leaders and last week, had 
opportunity to hear speeches from candidates for Primary Captain, on óWhat Makes a Good Leaderô. This was a 
highlight of the week for me and I was greatly impressed with the obvious thought, time and effort given to the 
preparation by the students involved. They should all feel very proud of what they presented and how they were 
able to communicate this so confidently and coherently. Well done! 
 
Swim and Survive starts next week, with sessions running over two weeks for all K-6 students.  Mr Tim 
Holden, Mrs Aili Clifton and Mrs Felicity Saunders have done an amazing job finalising the groups, organising staff, 
scheduling sessions and pre-testing new students in order to allocate them to groups.  I would like to thank these 
staff members for their efforts on behalf of the students. The focus of Swim and Survive is about safety and 
confidence around the water and Iôm looking forward to seeing the students improve in these areas over the course 
of the programme. Always a wonderful lead-in to the summer holiday break. 
 
Next week we  have students involved at the HRIS Primary Touch Gala Day, as well as the IPSHA Public Speakersô 
Challenge. We wish these students every success and lots of enjoyment as they participate and 
represent the School. 
 
Peer Support concluded on Wednesday, with our óPeer Support Surpriseô and, again, this programme has 
added greatly through this year to strengthening the fabric of student social skills and connections and the 
development of practical pastoral support for one another.  I do want to thank Mrs Kate Robertson for her tireless 
work in organising and facilitating the sessions, working with the Year 6 students in developing their leadership skills 
and co-ordinating around many last minute changes caused by other school events or activities. The Year 6 Group 
leaders have done a superb job and are also to be commended for their efforts. 
 
This week I received results from the Newcastle Permanent Hunter Region Primary Mathematics Competition.  
Congratulations to the following students, who achieved a Distinction: Year 5 - Nicholas Gallagher, Sarah Zhao, 
Braeden Wallace, Archie Martin, Ryan Dowell, Bella Green, William Nugent, Thomas Burnett and Dempsey Smith 
Year 6 - Bailey Park 
 
I would encourage Primary parents to make every effort to attend the Eyes Open - Social Media Safety Parent 
Information Session next Monday, 6 November, focused around Cyber Safety. This is such a key issue for us to be 
on the front foot with, aware, informed, prepared, pro-active and positively engaged with our children.  It 
commences at 6:00pm in the STLC. I hope to see you there! 
 
Good Humour for the Week  
How do you get rid of a boomerang?  Throw it down a one way street! 
Where do you take a kangaroo with bad eyesight for treatment?  The hoptician! 
Doctor, Doctor, I feel like a cricket ball. 
Howôs that? 
Oh no, not you as well! 
 
Congratulations to Clio Firth ((Year 2 Gold), Charlie Holden (Year 2 Blue), Audrey Pringle (Year 3 Gold), Angus 
Stanford (Y6 Blue), Eliza Darling (Kindergarten Blue) and Anna Peasley (Year 3 Blue), who are all celebrating 
birthdays this week.  I do wish each of these students all the best as they enjoy this happy occasion 
and share this special time with their family and friends. 



From the Dean of Students P - 12 
 
 

Chw t!w9b¢{Η 
Scone Grammar School has engaged Brisbane-based company óEyes Open Social Mediaô to present a 
Parent Information Session, on the important topic of social media awareness and cyber safety.  
 

 
 
As a parent, you want to make sure your child is safe when they are engaged in online activities. Eyes 
Open Social Media understands that social networking is not limited to Instagram, Snapchat and 
Musical.ly. It is also happening while our children are playing online games.  
 
It can be challenging for a parent, and as teachers, to keep up with ever-changing technology and your 
child may be more internet savvy than you. Even so, they may not be aware of the dangers and possible 
risks involved with networking online and what easy precautions they could take to limit the risks.  
 
A Parent Information Session is planned for Monday 6th November from 6pm.  
 
This presentation features current examples from social media, found with public information on social 
networking sites, and is designed to assist parents to understand:  
Å the dangers associated with childrenôs unmonitored use of social networking sites;  
Å how your profile, as a parent, could be endangering your child; and  
Å simple steps you can take to help protect your child.  
 
Secondary students will also be receiving a presentation in class during the day. 
 
In Prayer this week:  
Reflect on: Matthew 7:24 
Give thanks for: Godôs goodness in sending us Jesus, the resurrection and the life, so we can have a way 
to be friends with God; Parents, teachers and supporters who truly care for us; Gods hand upon Year 12 
as they sit HSC Exams  
Pray for: For the school building project; For families and students who are ill or struggling at the 
moment: Year 6 and Year 12 students; For your son or daughterôs teacher/s! (specific prayer requests 
can be sent to prayers@sgsnsw.edu.au to be prayed for by our weekly prayer group- not published in 
newsletter)  
 
Revôd Nate 
natkinson@sgs.nsw.edu.au  
 
 

  

http://legacy.esvbible.org/search/Matthew+7%3A24/
mailto:prayers@sgsnsw.edu.au
mailto:natkinson@sgs.nsw.edu.au


From the Head of Secondary  
 
As those of you who read my article each week will know, most weeks my inspiration comes from 
something a student has said to me since the last time I wrote, and this week is no different. I have had 
two conversations this week that are the basis for my writing. ñWhy should I use the crossing; I am 
almost an adult and no adults use it.ò This was an eight year old student who was clearly being 
observant, as few adults or senior students I watched over my next two bus duties did use the crossing. I 
would like to encourage everyone to use it, to be a good role model to all our students who need to use it 
so that they are more visible and hopefully safer. I will include myself in this and make a concerted effort 
to use it in the mornings and afternoons even though I think nobody is around watching me. 
 
The second conversation gave me goosebumps. ñI really want to try and be like X (teacher), they always 
have time to listen and they will even give you their lunch if they think you need it.ò I was discussing this 
quote with a group of other students who were reflecting on what a good role model looks like and who 
their role models are. I was very pleased to see that the majority of names that came up were parents, 
grandparents and teachers, rather than famous people. No matter what we try to teach our students, 
they will always pick up more and remember more from our manner and our actions than they do from 
what we are trying to teach them. 
My encouragement to all this week is to be a better role model in any way you can. 
 
Also just a quick reminder about the Cyber Safety Parent Information Evening on Monday 6 

November at 6 pm in the STLC. All welcome. 
 
Quotes of the week 
ñI think a role model is a mentor - someone you see on a daily basis, and you learn from 
them.ò - Denzel Washington 
 
ñMy role model was my grandfather. He instilled in me the feeling that no matter how 
successful you are you have a responsibility to help others.ò- Kevin Johnson 
 
Have a great week. 
 
Mrs Deanna Hollis 
dhollis@sgs.nsw.edu.au 
 



Tales from The Yellow  Cottage  
 
At the end of last week I attended two study days with the University of Melbourne as part of gaining 
my Graduate Certificate in Positive Education. Over these two days there was lots of discussion about 
the culture of your school/ preschool. This made me reflect on the culture generated at The Yellow 
Cottage. This quote really encompasses some important aspects of our culture. We value space 
because of the power to organise, promote pleasant relationships amongst people of different ages, 
create a handsome environment, provide changes, promote choices and activities, and provide the 
potential for sparking all kinds of social, affective, and cognitive learning. (Loris Malaguzzi, Personal 
Communication 1984)  
 
This approach is based on the careful listening to children and observation of their interests and 
concerns, making childrenôs learning visible with varied mediums of documentation. With family 
engagement within our preschoolôs learning environment supports educators and families 
understanding about young children and how young children learn.  
 
Understanding about how young children learn collaborates our preschool philosophy.  

 
óThe Connecting Pathway- a Journey of Learning' 

The Yellow Cottage is a preschool connected to Scone Grammar School but serving the whole 
community and our inclusive vision is to involve, inspire and enthuse families and the wider 
community to be an active part in enhancing young childrenôs learning. Together valuing childrenôs 
learning and voices and listening to their voices to make their learning meaningful and visible.  
 
Listening to children has changed the way our educational team think about children. It has changed 
our educational teamôs understanding and perspectives on how children learn. Over the years what is 
professionally strengthening is how educators view the image of the child. Dear familiesô your children 
have amazing untapped potential, they are competent, they are active and enjoy a challenge. Your 
children are individuals and they all learn in different ways, they grow and develop being involved and 
engaged as part of a learning group.  
 
Please always feel welcome to share your childôs individual learning portfolio online or at preschool 
and follow your childôs learning journey.  

 
 


